Lunch gathering on 23 September 2005

A table was elegantly set at the Chariot Club and seven recent PCLL graduates strode through the busy Central traffic to attend a HKU Law Alumni lunch gathering with Mr. Kenneth Kwok S.C., Ms. Elaine Liu and Ms. Carol Chen. The graduates arrived and sat down at the table with a latent pang of apprehension, as the Mr. Kwok they knew from the PCLL days was a bit stern and serious. However, when the senior counsel turned down the seat at the head of the table and chose to incorporate himself among the graduates, the atmosphere quickly lightened up and he was found to be quite “down to earth” and humourous.

Conversation about life after PCLL began to blossom over a scrumptious meal and it was soon discovered that the seven graduates at the lunch gathering were all intending to pursue a career at the Bar. Mr. Kwok patiently listened to the graduates’ concerns and queries about their future career. He then shared with all of them his views and gave them invaluable advice. The graduates were also invited to share their comments about the first year of “streaming” and to provide suggestions as to how the PCLL programme could be improved. The Alumni’s genuine concern sparked an initiative in the graduates to give both positive feedback and constructive criticisms. Those who participated in the discussion were keen to improve the PCLL course for the future students.

The luncheon came and went. Although the graduates parted in their separate ways, they unanimously agreed that the gathering was an excellent means of keeping up-to-date with each other. They look forward to crossing paths again either in court or at future activities organized by the Alumni. Also, with the words of wisdom shared by the co-organisers, they all felt more confident in pursuing their dreams in their career. Recent PCLL graduates at the lunch gathering included Wilson Hui, Charmaine Lo, Kwok Ngar Chun, Willard Li, Edward Poon, Annie Leung and Christine Tam.
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